Newsletter

Date: 7th March 2022 TRINITY ROAD PRIMARY SCHOOL www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk @TrinityRdPrim



Head Teacher's Message

Dear families,

Last week was a busy week in school – there is lots of news to share! Thank you for your patience in waiting for this week's edition, we have had issues with our IT server.

World Book Day

Didn't the children look super last week! Thank you to everyone who dressed up — you all went to such effort to inspire and ignite the children with the most imaginative costumes. They had a super day being immersed in the magical world of books, stories, and novels.



Trinity Teaching Chelmsford

This week schools across Chelmsford have offered free training to colleagues from other schools in a Chelmsford-wide professional learning event. We are proud to have delivered training to teachers from other schools and also enable all our teachers to attend training and professional learning in other schools; led by skilled adults and specialist practitioners. Miss Albiston led a specialist maths session to other teachers to support them using a wide range of maths resources to support the children. Well done Miss Albiston!

Vicky Ford MP Visit

Vicky Ford MP visited our school last Friday to see and hear about all the wonderful work the school does to support the speech and language development of children across our school and for those who attend our Enhanced Provision, led by Mrs Brown and Miss Crook. During her visit Vicky Ford saw children learning in their speech and language groups and saw the early intervention sessions led by our specialist speech and language therapist. We were very proud to share the work we do and celebrate the team that does this. Thank you to Mrs Brown, Miss Crook and Mrs Wallaker who led this.

Diana Award Charity

Following on from the two previous anti-bullying events we have held, Miss Finch has successfully applied for funding, from the Diana Award Charity, to train up our very own specialist anti-bullying ambassadors. The Diana Award Charity will be providing us with the training for our new ambassadors.

Dermot O'Leary - Book Event

We are so excited to have been chosen to attend a book event with Dermot O'Leary. Our Year 3 and 4 classes will get to meet Dermot online, where he will share his new book; Toto The Ninja Cat And The Legend Of The Wildcat, how he wrote the story, his inspiration behind his book series about his very own cat and how to be an author. We can't wait to hear about this event when it takes place next week.

Save the Dates; there are a few diary dates coming up!

Red Nose Day - Comic Relief

Wear red on Friday 18th March and donate £1 for this charity fundraising event.

Spelling Bee

Our annual Spelling Bee is back! Miss Ball is ready to set the spellings, run the heats and I am excited to join you all for the finals! Heats will be in the week beginning 21st March and the finals will be on the 29th March. Miss Ball has sent out a poster with more details on and the spellings will be out soon.

Easter Discos

The Friends of Trinity (FoT) are setting up the Easter Discos – the date is set for Wednesday 30th March and the tickets will be on sale soon.

Easter Service

We will be holding our Easter Service at the Holy Trinity Church on Thursday 31st March. We will be holding a service for KS1 and a service for KS2. Times will follow soon.

Living with COVID

We are now hopeful that the worst of COVID is behind us. The school still has a small number of positive cases yet I am reassured that people are following the government guidance that is still in place. We are all learning to live with the virus in accordance with the government's plan and as a result of the changes to the government's announcement, the school has altered its risk assessment. The main changes are as follows:

- Staff are no longer asked to wear masks around the school, but can do if they wish.
- The majority of staff are no longer being asked to test twice a week, but many still are voluntarily.
- We will still ask you to ensure your child remains off school if they have COVID, in line with the government guidance.

• We will still ask you to come and collect your child if they are showing any symptoms of COVID.

We act on guidance and advice from the government and Essex and may make changes to our risk assessment accordingly, along with the current COVID situation in our school.

The Conflict in Ukraine

I am aware that the images from the conflict in Ukraine are possibly very distressing for our children and many of them are feeling anxious at this time. Class teachers have been provided with some resources should the children ask questions in school and there are some useful resources that you can use at home as well; below are some links to internet-based resources, but there are many more available. I am sure that as parents and carers we are all hoping for a speedy end to the conflict and a restoration of peace.

https://www.savethechildren.net/news/ukraine-5-ways-talk-childrenabout-conflict-0

https://www.childnet.com/blog/supporting-your-child-with-upsetting-content/

If you would like to talk to someone about this, please contact Miss Gilbert in school or talk to your child's teacher.

Have a super week everyone.

N Dukewarte

Natasha Outhwaite

Headteacher







Our schools attendance target is 96.5%

Outstanding ~ 98.6-100% Good ~ 96.1—98.5%

Could do better ~ 96% and below

Last weeks attendance was 94%

Crystal	Good	
Sapphire	Could do better	
Amber	Could do better	
Citrine	Could do better	
Jasper	Could do better	
Opal	Could do better	
Jet	Could do better	
Jade	Could do better	
Ruby	Could do better	
Emerald	Outstanding	
Turquoise	Good	



Week 1



LETTERS HOME THIS WEEK

Reach Every Generation Letter
Swimming Letter—Jet Class (Year 4 only)

All letters can be found on the school website: www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk

Super Writer & Learning Star certificates

The table below shows who the awards were won by this week. The certificates will be sent home one week after they are awarded. The Respect badges are given to the children every Friday and then handed back the following Friday for the next children.

Class	Learning Star Award	Super Writer Award	Respect Badge
Crystal	Joscelyn	Leila	Leo
Sapphire	Austin	Freddy	Grace
Amber	Sasha	Mia	Klara
Citrine	Masrur	Milo	Ollie
Jasper	Megan	Jack	Aditi
Opal	Ben	Zaffira	Musa
Jet	Mia	Lottie	Jayden
Jade	Aava	Hasan	Miley-Rose
Ruby	Aarush	Ishita	James
Emerald	Chloe	Riley	Ayaan
Turquoise	Krish	Phoebe Isabella	

Team Points

50 team points **Jasper Class** Theo Luna Eden Rhys Jason Cali Leon Oliver Pinky 100 team points **Jasper Class** Danial

150 team points

Jasper Class

Nellie

Megan Nellie

TERM DATES * denotes new

Date	Time	Event	Information
15/03/22	In school time	Able Maths Day at St Cedds	Selected Year 5 and 6 children
17/03/22	In school time	Hyde Hall Trip	Years 3 and 4
18/03/22	In school time	Comic Relief	More information to follow
22/03/22	9am to 10am	Friends of Trinity Coffee Morning	Please sign in at the school office
26/03/22	1pm	Friends of Trinity Mother's Day Cream Tea	At Holy Trinity Church Hall—more details to follow
29/03/22	In school time	Teddy Olympics	Rescheduled date—a letter has been sent home to selected children
30/03/22		School Discos	EYFS & KS1—In school time Years 3 & 4—3.15 to 4.15pm Years 5 & 6—4.30 to 5.30pm
31/03/22	ТВС	Easter Service	Holy Trinity Church—more details to follow
01/04/22	In school time	Class photos	
04/04/22		Easter Holidays	
19/04/22		Back to school	
23/05/22	All day	Young Voices	Rescheduled date

Easter Holiday Courses Bikeability Level 1, Level 1 & 2, Level 3, and Learn to ride courses. In Chelmsford, Colchester, Harlow & Maldon.





